Terraces Board of Managers Meeting

October 22, 2014
Board Members Present:  Leslie Byrne, Jacob Kain, Steven Maas, Rick Scaramozza, Cynthia Snow, Adam Weiner, Joanne Williams

Management: Rich Kulhawik 
Unit Owners: Erika Fine, Odessa Gray
Election of Officers


President: Jacob Kain


Secretary:  Cynthia Snow


Treasurer: Joanne Williams

Mr. Scaramozza was thanked for his many years of service as president of the Board, particularly for his hard work on major projects such as the reconstruction of the grand staircase.
Management and Financial Reports

Since this is only three weeks into the fiscal year, there is no financial report yet.  Notices of the new condo fee and assessment have been sent to all unit owners.  A report will be prepared for the end of fiscal year 2013-14 (ended September 30th).

Oil prices have been falling dramatically, and Mr. Kulhawik estimates that he may be able to lock in a price at around $2.80 per gallon, which is substantially lower than last year’s prices and lower than budgeted for this year. The Board agreed that he should pursue this option, locking in a price at about 80% of anticipated use through next April with whichever oil company offers the best contract.  Locking in a price requires a commitment to buy a certain amount of oil, and there is some uncertainty about usage because of converting some boilers to gas and unknown weather conditions. It is therefore not advisable to lock in 100% of previous or even projected usage.


The burner in 321 has been converted to gas, and as soon as National Grid installs a new, larger meter in the Rawson Road building, that can be converted to a high tech gas boiler.  (The Rawson Road building is a hot water system rather than steam as in the other buildings.) 


Mr. Scaramozza will continue to work with National Grid to try to get approval to install gas burners for additional boilers in the courtyard buildings, but since no further outdoor work will be done after November 15th, it seems unlikely that additional conversions can be completed before next spring. The other conversions (which will include a replacement boiler in 311, the oldest in the complex), will be dual burners, which can use either gas or oil.

Unit Owner Issues


Concerns include lighting in the courtyard and basement clean-ups.  The lighting issue is addressed below, and any clean-up efforts will be addressed in the spring.  Ms. Snow mentioned some other issues that have come up and offered to draft a set of reminders and information on these and on heating and other seasonal issues for Board review and subsequent emailing to all owners and tenants.
Schedule for Assessment Improvements

· As noted above, the 321 boiler has been converted to gas, and a new boiler will be installed in Rawson Road as soon as possible.

· Safety railings for the upper parking lot should be done as soon as possible.  Mr. Kulhawik and Board volunteers will meet on site to determine the exact design.

· Painting of back porches on 311-319 will be scheduled for next spring.

· Stairs between the upper and lower parking lots should be done at the same time as railings and will be reviewed on site.

· Lighting:  A temporary spotlight will be installed to light the darkest set of stairs. New lighting designs to be installed in the spring will include sconces over the signs on the pillars, new lights at the top of the pillars, and other possible stair lighting if the spotlight is not adequate for the purpose. There was also discussion of buying LED bulbs to use throughout the complex for uniformity of lighting and to save money.
· Retaining walls around the parking lot have been damaged over the years by salt and snow plows and should be repaired, perhaps in the spring.

Proposed Amendment to Condo Documents Regarding Rentals


Information on the proposed amendment has been sent to the Association’s attorney.

Condo-Management Software


Mr. Kain has researched several software options designed for dealing with such condo management issues as central storage of condo documents, notifications, calendars, announcements, parking, and service requests. He and two other Board members participated in a demonstration for Conciergeplus.com and also looked at a demonstration site.  The cost of such software is in the range of $1-1.25 per unit per month, or about $840 per year (includes system set-up).  It is cloud-based and can be used by phone as well as computer. The following points were made during the discussion:

· Having a central location for condo documents, handbook, meeting minutes, etc. could be very useful.

· Such software could be good if really used by most owners/residents, but if not widely used, it would be a waste of money.

· Having unit owner information in the system might raise privacy issues unless it is closely guarded.

· Several Board members expressed concern about the cost.

· Mr. Kulhawik noted that such computerized systems are likely to be coming to condo management in the next couple of years. He also said that in other buildings he manages, various systems that were tried are no longer being used.

Mr. Kain said his purpose in raising the issue was to get a conversation started, but no decision needs to be made immediately.

Bike Shed


The cement barriers that have been placed in the space outside the shed to prevent parking need to be removed for the winter; this will be reviewed on site.


There is a leak in the roof.


Mr. Scaramozza repeated his concern over the loss of revenue for one tandem parking space; other Board members have disagreed with his analysis.  The Board has also pointed out that there are other possible locations that might be used for tandem spaces if there is a demand for them.


Mr. Kulhawik noted that it is useful to use the area outside the shed (including parking space 20) for snow storage to avoid hauling snow away after severe snow storms.  (Hauling includes a dumping fee per truckload of around $60 or more plus $80 per hour for a truck.)

Vegetable Garden

It was agreed that additional rose bushes would be planted in the spring to complete the row along the top of the Tappan Street wall at the end of 311. This will screen the raised bed in the area.

Units with Recurring Leaks


Mr. Kulhawik reported that the leaks in two units seem to have been addressed, but the current storm may put that to the test.  Interior repair and painting has been done in one unit, and can be done in the other unit as soon as it is clear that the leak has been resolved.

New Washers and Dryers


A contract has been signed with the vendor, but we are still awaiting installation of rebuilt and “certified” machines.
Other Issues


There are dead trees at the end of spaces 13 and 14. The brush that has been deposited along the edge of the parking lot may need to be removed since it could present a fire hazard during very dry weather such as we had in September.

Executive Session


The Board discussed a unit owner issue in executive session.

